Frequently Asked Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program Questions

Q. I have already applied and been notified by the Division of School and Community Nutrition about my award, do I need to reapply or update my application?
A. No. Districts that applied when the Request for Applications was previously posted do not need to reapply. 

Q. I have a question regarding the FFVP grant and the growing of Microgreens.  When not writing grants I teach high school science and have been experimenting with 3d printing self-watering planters and then using those to grow speckled peas, radishes, and sunflower microgreens that are edible after about a week of growth.  Could FFVP funds be used towards the purchase of microgreen seeds and/or planters? Or even filament for students to print their own planters to use in growing microgreens? 
A. Funds cannot be used for materials to print; however, the Food Service Director can purchase the end product (i.e. radishes) at fair market value once they have been grown.

Q. Where can I find the FFVP signature page?
A. The form can be accessed on SponsorNet.
[bookmark: _Hlk136428873] The signature page will also be sent with the FFVP award information.

Q. I will have a new school opening for the 2023-2024 school year that is preschools through second grade. Another school will be closing. How will the new school get an invitation?
A. If the students from the school that is closing move to the new school, then the new school will receive the award. Sponsors should apply for the schools that are currently invited.

Q. Is kindergarten considered part of elementary school?
A. Based on recent legislation changes in regard to funding, kindergarten is now considered part of the definition of primary school.
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